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MEIRO 
Agenda Item: 4 
Meeting Date 06/13/22 

Connecting People Throughout 

Kalamazoo County 

TO: 

FROM: 

DATE: 

SUBJECT: 

CCT A and KCT A Boards 
Sean McBride, Executive Director 
June 9, 2022 
Service Agreement Extension with Western Michigan University (WMU) 

BACKGROUND 

Metro has been providing public transportation on Western Michigan University's campus since 1998. 
A core component of this relationship with WMU is that all students, faculty and staff have unlimited access 
to the fixed-route bus system and good fixed-route connections from areas outside the campus to the 
campus. In 2020 the relationship expanded. WMU entered into a contract with the CCTA to be 
the public transportation provider of on-campus routes. Metro implemented additional bus service to 
the Parkview Campus off Drake Road and Parkview as well as Ring Road around WMU's main campus. 
This service agreement was renewed for the 2021/22 academic year for an amount of $1,150,000. 

DISCUSSION 

This past spring WMU issued a request for proposals for on'-campus service at WMU. Metro submitted a 
proposal and was selected to be the vendor. There are two agreements for Board consideration: 

1. Agreement Between WMU and CCT A for Community Public Transportation Services
a. Duration: Five years from August 1, 2022 through July 31, 2027.
b. Cost: $667,000. Price to be adjusted annually with mutual agreement of both parties.
c. Service: Access to Metro fixed-route services by all WMU students, faculty and staff. This

agreement replicates agreements for service prior to 2020.
2. Agreement Between WMU and CCTA for On-Campus Public Transportation Services

a. Duration: Five years from August 1, 2022 through July 31, 2027.
b. Cost: $518,000. Price to be adjusted annually with mutual agreement of both parties.
c. Service: Access to Metro fixed-route services by all WMU students, faculty and staff to on­

campus routes (Route 19-Ring Road, 25-Parkview).

The agreements have been reviewed by CCTA/KCTA Attorney Richard Cherry. The agreements still need 
final approvals from WMU legal and ultimately the Board of Trustees. 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the CCT A Board approve an Agreement Between WMU and CCT A for Community 
Public Transportation Services for the period of August I, 2022 through July 31, 2027 for an amount of 
$667,000 for the first year of the agreement (August I, 2021 to July 3 I, 2022). 

It is recommended that the CCTA Board approve an Agreement Between WMU and CCTA for On-Campus 
Public Transportation Services for the period of August 1, 2022 through July 31, 2027 for an amount of 
$518,000 for the first year of the agreement (August I, 2021 to July 31, 2022). 

Attachments 








































































